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May 6, 2024 

Accounting Department 
Office of the Treasurer 

Lucas Building 

321 E 12th Street 

Des Moines, IA, 50319 

The Executive Council, in a meeting held on this date, approved payment of the following cost item: 

Board of Regents - University of Northern Iowa………………....……………........$26,310.07 

On October 13, 2023, a well pump at ITTC was damaged by lightning strike. Request was to cover repair costs.

This represents full and final payment, and $13,122.00 will be reverted and this allocation closed. 
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April 11, 2024 

Victoria Newton 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Damages to Well Pump at ITTC due to Lightning Strike on October 13, 2023 
 University of Northern Iowa – Board of Regents 
 Claim dated November 6, 2023 

AOS Claim ID: 3625 

In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the invoices and 
supporting documentation for final payment related to the damages and have found the 
items to be in order as shown below: 

Documented request       $       26,310.07 

 Executive Council Allocation     $       39,432.07 

 Less: 
  Previous payments  $              0.00 
  This payment          26,310.07 
   Total      $       26,310.07 

 Remaining Executive Council allocation   $       13,122.00 

 
We recommend reimbursement be made in the amount of $26,310.07. This 

represents full and final payment of the loss.  The remaining allocation should be reverted 
to the State Treasury. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brian R. Brustkern, CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

cc: Sarah Harms, Assistant to Senior Vice President for Finance & Operations, University  
  of Northern Iowa  
 John Nash, Director of Facilities, Board of Regents  



UNI/ University of
Northern Iowa. 

Office of the Senior Vice President 

for Finance and Operations 

February 19, 2024 

John Nash 
Board of Regents, State of Iowa 
11260 Aurora Avenue 
Urbandale, IA 50322-7905 

Dear John, 

On November 6, 2023 the University of Northern Iowa submitted a preliminary report on the 
damage incurred by a lightning strike that impacted campus on October 13, 2023. The AOS 
Claim ID for this project is 3625.

The preliminary estimate as noted in the November 6, 2023 letter was $39,432.07. In 
accordance with the Code of Iowa section 29C.20, the University received approval from the 
Executive Council for an emergency allocation of $39,432.07, subject to audit of actual invoices. 

The repairs have been completed and the final cost is $26,310.07. Enclosed are various 
invoices and proof of payment. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Michael Hager 
Senior Vice President for Finance & Operations 

Senior Vice President for Finance & Operations / 122 Lang Hall / Cedar Falls, IA 50614-0003 I P 319-273-2382 / F 319-273-3509 / fo.uni.edu 
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